
ACWSA MICHIGAN REGIONAL MEETING MINUTES
RICHMOND SPORTSMAN’S CLUB 

NOVEMBER 7, 2020

1) Meeting called to order at 10:05 A.M. by Commander Paul Lipka.
6 member teams present, 1st South Carolina, Purcell’s Battery, 13th Michigan, 
1st Michigan, 9th Kentucky, 7th Wisconsin.

          1 proxy (15th Virginia to 1st Michigan)
2) Minutes from regional meeting held 11/11/2019 were accepted as published.
3) Reports

a.  Commander:  It has been a strange year, but we managed to have a few 
events.  Those events were lightly attended, as was expected and the 
weather was very good for each day!  Hopefully  next year will be better.

b. Adjutant:  Team rosters to be sent out shortly for 2021.  Please correct any 
errors, update rosters.  Send completed roster with appropriate dues 
($15.00 per member) to Mike Zandarski.  

c. Paymaster:    Balances are positive, all receipts outstanding should be turned 
in.

d. Inspector General:  No report
e. Artillery: Three artillery matches were held this year.  A good time was 

enjoyed by all participants.  No issues to report.  Grayling was cancelled 
this year, and it is uncertain if Loomis Battery will host Grayling going 
forward.

f. Medical Committee:  No report
g. Recruiting Committee: Nothing to report due to the weird year, will 

continue effort.
h. Quartermaster: Nothing to report 
i. By-Laws Committee:  No Report

4) Old Business
     New Targets:  Mike discussed the cost of the new design of the proposed 

targets. Two examples were brought in. A large acorn is approximately the 
same surface area of a metal tile target, and the small acorn is about the 
size of the metal rectangles.  Cost quoted was $ 500 for 240 large.  The 
small targets we would get more yield due to the size using the same 
amount of steel, but would cost more also.  Discussion followed.  Mike 
was given authority to move forward with the purchase of the large acorn 
design.

The option of selling some of the existing target shapes to members was 
discussed since the Region has a surplus.  No decision was made on this 
subject yet.



5) New Business

Ashley skirmish was discussed.  Motion by Sean (1st South Carolina) seconded 
by Bruce (1st Michigan) to not hold Ashley skirmish in 2021.  Motion passed.

6) Walk-in Items
     Norm had a trophy passed on to him from a retired member of the 

North West Territory of the N-SSA.  This trophy was last engraved 
with the 1st Michigan as the recipient, and therefore Norm presented 
the trophy to Bruce Miller of the 1st Michigan with the belief that the 
trophy should be passed back to the NWT.

7) Election for Regional Adjutant
The regional adjutant was the only position up for election.  No 
nominees were submitted via email or from the floor.  This will be 
revisited at the Spring meeting if it is held.

Being that there was no other business, motion to adjourn was passed unanimously at 
10:36 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Chris Einowski
Michigan Regional Adjutant
13th Michigan Infantry


